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JJuunnee  33,,  CChhiillddrreenn’’ss  DDaayy::  
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From Dawn’s Desk 

June is Brookside decision making month. After a two year process of reviewing 

the bylaws and studying what it means to be an Open and Affirming Church in the 

United Church of Christ, June 10
th

 is decision day.  

A special congregational meeting will be held in the sanctuary following worship 

to receive and act on the proposed bylaws. Over two years, the bylaws committee has 

held open informational meetings, met with former boards, given periodic reports to 

the council, and with the vote of a special congregational meeting in December implemented a new 

structure of governance that we have been testing since February.  

The purposes of the bylaw changes are to: 

 Address the realities of members’ ability to commit and congregation size by reducing the length 
of term and the number of people serving on ministries and engaging more people in short term 

tasks of interest.  

 Enhance communication among the ministries and with the congregation. 

 Enable church governance to be more efficient and connected. 

My thanks to members of the bylaw committee: Jeff Rapson, chair, Karen Horsch, Karyn O’Neil, 

Laura Sevigny, and Bob Stallard. It was a lot of work, but you saw it through. 

Also, a two year process of study began on what it means for Brookside to be an Open and Affirm-

ing Church in the United Church of Christ. This has been a discussion in the background for many years, 

but took more focus in response to a letter received by the deacons from a former member asking that 

the church become Open and Affirming. Events were held on “What Does the Bible Say about Homo-

sexuality” and “For the Bible Tells Me So,” a DVD presentation. Open discussions were offered, private 

conversations were had, and at Annual Meeting in January, those gathered said that more study was not 

needed and it was time to come to decision. A statement was drafted by the ONA committee, voted to 

accept by the Council, and now it will come to the special meeting. (See statement on page 6.) 

Although Brookside welcomes everyone in practice, the purpose of becoming Open and Affirming is 

to let the general public know that anyone looking for a home church will be accepted here no matter 

his/her race, ethnicity, age, gender identity and expression, sexual orientation, physical or mental ability, 

socio-economic background, marital status, and faith experience. Is this just being “politically correct?” 

No, it is the vision of how we believe the commandment of Jesus to love one another is lived out. It 

makes a statement as to what we mean by being a Christian and member of Brookside where there is 

Room for You. 

My thanks to Judi Mitchell, chair, Kathleen Dube, Joe Forest, Ed Mitchell, and Linda Purdy for stay-

ing with the process and bringing it to conclusion for vote. 

Often churches can talk a lot about visions and goals and what needs to be done, but never move 

forward to decision. Discussions happen over and over until people lose interest and momentum and 

nothing happens. No one ever disagrees or gets upset, but apathy soon replaces passion and commit-

ment.  

I celebrate coming to decision! At the writing of this article, I have no idea what the vote will be, but 

that it will be voted is enough for me. I celebrate the church leaders who invested two years to envision, 

inform, and act to bring a process to conclusion. I celebrate you who participated, read the material pre-

sented, asked questions, and engaged the process. The outcome is yours, the congregation, but the work 

of keeping it going forward was shepherded by the committees. Thank you.  

See you June 10. 

Blessings, 

Pastor Dawn 
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Be Sure to Support the Next Generation on Children’s Day 

Children’s Day will be Sunday, June 3. Children will help lead the service, youth will share their 

experiences of mission work over February vacation, Bibles will be given to those completing the 3rd 

grade, graduates (high school, college and beyond) will be recognized – and we will top it all off with a 

picnic/BBQ (see next article). We hope you will plan to join us on this day of celebration! 

Note to grads, high school, college & beyond:  We will recognize graduates during worship on Sun-

day, June 3. In order to do so, we need to know from where you are graduating, what degree you will 

receive, if you are continuing your schooling and if so where, and if you will receive any special honors. 

Please be sure to let Pastor Dawn know (669-2807 x 101 or pastor@brooksidecc.org) your information 

by May 29. 

 

Annual All-Church Picnic/BBQ on Children’s Day, June 3 

Immediately following the Children's Day service on Sunday, June 3, please join us for a picnic/ 

BBQ on the Manning House Lawn (or Fellowship Hall, if rain). If you plan to attend, we'd appreciate if 

you could bring something to share. If your last name starts with A - M, please bring a salad. If your last 

name starts with N - Z, please bring a dessert. This is an all-church event for the entire congregation, not 

just for families with children. We hope to see you there! 

 

Sign Up for the Secret Pal Program at Brookside!! 

The Pals program was created to foster relationships between the children and adults of the church 

by having a participating adult write letters during the summer to a participating child as a secret pen 

pal. The adult is asked to write at least once a month to their assigned child--revealing his or her identity 

at the luncheon held on Homecoming Sunday on September 9. Children and adults who have participat-

ed in the program in the past have really enjoyed themselves and have made lasting friendships. In order 

to make the program work we need volunteers – both children and adults (age 14+) – we will have sign-

ups in church through Children’s Day, June 3, or you may also sign up by emailing or calling Becky 

Boisvert at rstilgoe@mindspring.com or 668-4153. We hope you will take part! 

 

Please Consider Teaching a Church School Workshop this Summer 

This summer we will be having one multi-age workshop each Sunday. The unit will be about David, 

the great king of the Hebrew people. He was a great warrior and attained new borders for Israel and 

united the northern and southern kingdoms of the Hebrew people into one. During his reign the people 

knew security and prosperity. The stories about David are many in the Bible. The ones we are focusing 

on this summer are about the young David, his encounter with Goliath, being anointed by Samuel as 

King, and his time as a shepherd as a young boy. 

We are looking for teachers for the summer workshops. Please see me [Fran] after worship or 

call or email me (377-6907 or fhakenson@yahoo.com) if you could teach one workshop. I have teachers 

for June; I need teachers for July and August. I know it is hard to commit, but I hope to have a full 

summer schedule before June 15
th

. I will send it out to all teachers so that, if you find you can not teach 

the week you signed up for, you can arrange to switch with someone. 

  

mailto:pastor@brooksidecc.org
mailto:rstilgoe@mindspring.com
mailto:fhakenson@yahoo.com
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From Our Church School Coordinator, Fran Hakenson: 

I would like to thank Karen Horsch, Amy Woloski, Bob Falco and Lance Auger for teaching the unit 

on Fruit of the Spirit in the month of May. I also would like to thank all who have taught workshops 

since September. It is through the generous giving of their time and talents that we have such a success-

ful Christian Formation program for our school age children. 

Special thanks to our Shepherds: Calley Milne and Sarah Duffley, shepherds for the 3 and 4 year 

olds; Chris Taylor and Joyce Stantial, shepherds for the kindergarten and 1
st
 grade; Lance Auger and Sis 

Dunn, shepherds for the 2
nd

, 3
rd

 and 4
th

 grades; and Sally Sederquist and Tom Cleary, shepherds for the 

5
th

, 6
th

, and 7
th

 grades. They volunteer for the full year and rotate units during the school year and shep-

herd a couple of Sundays during the summer. Their dedication makes our Faith Formation program for 

school age children work smoothly. 

 

Israel Trip Sessions This Month: 

Our three June sessions will take place at Temple Adath Yeshurun, as follows: 

Monday, June 4, 7-8:30 pm: wrap-up on the history of Israel with DVD A Nation Is Born. 

Monday, June 18, 7-8:30 pm: Book discussion on Walking the Bible by Bruce Feiler. 

Monday, June 25, 7-9 pm (note longer time): Walking the Bible discussion, continued. 

 

Two Book Groups – Start Reading Over the Summer! 

The Hunger Games, Trilogy:  Anyone who has read The Hunger Games, Catching Fire, and 

Mockingjay by Suzanne Collins is invited to join a discussion of the books on Sunday, September 16 at 

11:30, after worship. The discussion will be facilitated by Pastor Dawn. 

The Exodus by Leon Uris will be discussed on Monday, September 24 from 6:30-8:00 pm. The 

Exodus is an historical novel about the founding of the State of Israel. Published in 1958, it is based on 

the name of the 1947 immigration ship Exodus. The story unfolds with Ari Ben Canaan plotting to 

transport Jewish refugees from a British detention camp in Cyprus to Palestine. The book then traces the 

histories of the various main characters and the ties of their personal lives to the birth of the new Jewish 

state – Israel – in 1948. 

A film based on the novel was directed by Otto Preminger in 1960 featuring Paul Newman as Ari 

Ben Canaan. 

 

Summer Story Hour to Feature “Outdoor Explorations” 

The annual Brookside Summer Story Hour will begin Monday, June 25 

and run through Monday, August 6. The story hour is run in cooperation with 

the Manchester City Library. We will have guest speakers from the communi-

ty and fun activities geared toward kids between the ages of 3-8. 

The story hour will be from 10-11 am on the Manning House Lawn. If it is 

raining, then we will have it inside Manning House. Everyone is welcome to 

join us; no RSVP required. Invite your friends, neighbors and family! 
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All Things Music, from Kim Whitehead 

THANK YOU to everyone who came out to support our 2nd annual 

"Bronze, Brass & Brookside" concert! It was a great afternoon and raised 

much-needed funds for our organ restoration fund as well as for our won-

derful guests - Bay Colony Brass w/Susumu Watanabe and The Merrimack 

Valley Ringers w/Karen Leonard. The strains of "America, the Beautiful" 

with everyone present was a special moment, and many of the performers 

have mentioned how much they enjoy playing in our sanctuary and are al-

ready looking forward to next year! Sincere thanks go to many volunteers who helped make the concert 

and ice cream social such a success: Pastor Dawn; Heath & Bobbie Auger; Becky Boisvert; Dawn & 

Megan Brockett; Joyce, Kate and Sarah Stantial; all who donated toppings, etc. including The Puritan 

for their delicious ice cream; and Vicky Wisner for all of her help behind the scenes - especially publici-

ty and taking beautiful pictures at the concert! And thank you for the beautiful flowers - what a treat! 

HUGE thanks must go to our fabulous Chancel Choir for all their hard work and dedication. Their 

willingness to sing each week and move our congregation's collective soul is such a gift! They deserve a 

break soon, but you will see them on Children’s Day, June 3, and of course, on Music Sunday, June 10 

when the Chancel Choir and Junior Choir will join forces to "Let a Joyful Song Arise!" And don't miss 

the opportunity to hear many of them as soloists and small ensembles throughout the summer months. 

Finally, thank you all for your continued support as we find many ways to raise the funds we need to 

complete the organ restoration project. Donations are ALWAYS greatly welcomed, but here's another 

opportunity that will be fun for the whole family to participate in. Be sure to buy tickets @Brookside 

[ask Kim for more details] to the Fisher Cats game on Friday, August 24 as each ticket sold will help to 

support the organ fund, and your attendance will support the choir as they sing our National Anthem and 

"God Bless America." We hope you will bring lots of family and friends so we can make a great pres-

ence at the game - Go Fisher Cats and GO BROOKSIDE!! 

 

                     

CALL TO SPECIAL MEETING 
 

Notice is hereby given that a Special Meeting of the Brookside Congregational 

Church, United Church of Christ, of Manchester, New Hampshire, will be held in the 

Sanctuary on June 10, 2012 at 11:00 am (immediately following worship). The 

Meeting is called for the following purposes: 
 

1. To consider and act upon the proposed bylaws of BCC as presented by the 

Bylaw Task Committee. 
 

2. To consider and act upon the proposed Open and Affirming Statement as  

presented by the ONA Task Committee. 
 

Dale Trombley, Clerk 

Posted May 25, 2012 



June, 2012 6 

Important Message from the Open and Affirming Study Group 

Dear friends, 

We are in the final stages of the Open and Affirming process! The ONA study group has written an 

ONA Statement which fulfills the requirements for inclusion in the UCC directory of ONA churches. At 

the April Council meeting, approval was given to move forward to a congregational vote which will 

happen at the special meeting on June 10 following worship. In the meantime, here is the statement that 

the we are proposing for Brookside to adopt. If anyone has any questions, please feel free to contact me 

or any of the members of the ONA study group. 

Blessings, 

Judi Mitchell, Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     
 

Women of Faith: Changing the World 

Women of Faith invites all women to this special event on Monday, June 4, 6:30 pm at 

Gethsemane Lutheran Church, 65 Sagamore St. (corner of Pine), Manchester. Come hear the 

stories of women who have made great contributions to the world we live in. 

 Faith and Achievement - 20
th

 Century Unitarian Universalist Women 

 Sisters of Mercy - Sr. Madonna Moran will present: Today’s Critical Concerns of the 

Sisters of Mercy and How They are Being Addressed in the Manchester area. 

  Lillian Wald - a Jewish woman remembered today as the founder of public health 

nursing and an influential pioneer in the settlement house movement of the early 20
th

 

century. 

 First Women - in the United Church of Christ with a focus on Antoinette Brown, first 

woman ordained as a Christian minister in 1853. 

Please RSVP to Karen at kedonoghue@comcast.net or 493-9830; or for more information, 

speak with Jean Dickson. 

  

Proposed Open and Affirming Statement 

Brookside Congregational Church, U.C.C. is an Open and Affirming congregation, embracing 

diversity and affirming the dignity and worth of every person, since we are all created in God's im-

age. 

Following our Savior, Jesus Christ, who commands us to love one another, we welcome into 

full membership persons of every race, ethnicity, age, gender identity and expression, sexual orien-

tation, physical or mental ability, socio-economic background, marital status and faith experience. 

We invite everyone to join in the common life and mission of our reconciling community 

through participation and leadership in this congregation, and by fully sharing in the worship, rites 

and sacraments of this church. 

At Brookside there is always Room to Grow, Room to Serve, Room for You! 

mailto:kedonoghue@comcast.net
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Help a Good Cause: Give Three Hours to “Adopt-a-Store” 

Occasionally, volunteers from Brookside go to Families in Transition (FIT) to help in such ways as 

sorting and shelving books, sorting clothes, hanging clothes in the sales room, and making sure things 

are sorted according to size or type. We have committed to send a group from Brookside on Saturday, 

June 2, from 9 am to Noon. Please take a few hours on a Saturday morning to help organize a very 

worthwhile enterprise. To volunteer, or for more information, please call Sis Dunn at 497-3800. 

 

Offering Helps Build Strong Churches in Many Ways 

Strengthen the Church is one of four special mission offerings during the year that Brookside partic-

ipates in through the United Church of Christ. Contributions to Strengthen the Church offerings are di-

rected to activities and programs of our local NH Conference as well as the UCC's national ministries, 

and help grow the UCC's future by funding new church starts and invigorating existing congregations; 

nurturing lay and pastoral leadership; building youth and young adult ministries; supporting the God is 

Still Speaking Ministry and its extravagant welcome for all within the United Church of Christ. STC of-

fering is typically received during Pentecost, as celebration of the founding of the Christian church. This 

year at Brookside, STC will be received on June 3. Please make your offerings using the envelopes in 

the narthex, bookshelf by the office, or by using Spread the Love envelopes in the pews. 

 

Adopt-a-Block City Clean-up: Tons of Trash were Collected! 

Elizabeth Richards, the SNHU coordinator for the Center for Service and Community Involvement, 

shared the following information with us about the annual April Adopt-a-Block Manchester clean-up 

program that coordinates with Brookside Church. The clean-up included the following: the cemetery at 

Willow St. and Valley St., all the way to the north of Lowell St. and Central High School and as far as 

Orange St. Over 150 volunteers participated, with over 100 city blocks cleaned for almost 5 tons of 

trash!! Jane Sherwin and Jeff Fletcher are to be commended; they were able to gather ~ 5-6 Brookside 

volunteers who assisted with the clean-up effort. Elizabeth wrote, "Thanks to all the volunteers from 

Brookside Congregational Church!" 

 

Thanks for Helping Fight Hunger 

Many thanks to all who participated in the New Horizons for NH Walk Against Hunger. To those 

who walked, those who sponsored walkers, and those who contributed monetary support for the general 

effort: thanks to you, Brookside was able to support New Horizons' efforts to address issues of hunger 

with $652.00 over and above our initial support of $500.00, for a total of $1,152.00. Great job! 
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Holy Communion 

The sacrament of Communion will be celebrated on Sunday, June 3, served by: Jeff 

Fletcher, Meg Brockett, Scott Milne, Chris Taylor, Denise Forest and Mary Pratt. Also 

assisting, because it is Children’s Day, will be some of the Church School children. 

 

Interested in Membership? Ready to Schedule a Baptism? 

If you would like to become a covenant member of Brookside Congregational Church, please speak 

with Pastor Dawn (669-2807, ext. 101 or pastor@brooksidecc.org). A special gathering will be planned 

when we have a group of folks who have expressed an interest in learning more. 

To schedule a Baptism, please speak with Pastor Dawn (contact info. above). 

 

Please Keep in Your Prayers… 

Condolences and prayers go to Thrift Shop worker Janet Hunkins after the April 26 death of her 

husband, Frank. Pastor Dawn officiated at his memorial service in the Chapel, and a reception in the 

Manning House was hosted by the Thrift Shop ladies, with help from Called to Care. 

A “prequel” to the above sad news:  The flowers from Brookside’s April 15 worship service were 

brought over to the Hunkins’ home after worship, as the donor had requested that they go to someone in 

hospice care, if possible. The next week, we received the following note written by Janet: 

Dear Flower Committee, 

Frank and I want to thank you for the beautiful flower arrangement which we 

received last Sunday. The daisies, freesias and carnations are still brightening up 

our bedroom and we think of our dear friends at Brookside for giving us a little 

sunshine in our home. 

Thank you so much for your thoughtfulness ï Frank and Janet Hunkins 

 

Support Group for Widows to Begin in September 

“Tea Time for Widows” will be offered by Lois Goss of Pastoral Counseling Services; 

dates have been set for Thursdays, September 20, October 18 and November 15, from 

2:00-3:30 pm in the Manning House Dining Room. No RSVP is required, but would be ap-

preciated: 627-2702 ext. 132. More details will be in future Chronicles. 

 

  

mailto:pastor@brooksidecc.org
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  GOOD WORK!! 

 

May 5, 2012: 

Greg & TJ clear out 

a tree from in front of 

the Manning House. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Faithful Stewards Corner 

1)  Thanks to the following folks who gathered here on May 5 and helped clean up/clear the 

grounds over by Manning House: 

Pastor Dawn  (fearless leader) Tricia Lucas Jeff Fletcher 

Greg Berry  (chainsaw guru) Scott Milne Heath Auger 

Jeff Rapson Dale Trombley Ed Mitchell 

TJ Rapson Bob Stallard  (official Chris Mitchell 

Debi Rapson  (official    diplomat & peacekeeper) Oscar Coronado 

    picture taker) Denise Forest Cindy Watts 

Bill Hoysradt Pete Lovejoy Girl Scout Daisy Troop 

Dawn Brockett Joe Lachance  

 

2)  Thanks to the following for brightening the day for the residents of Evergreen Place: 

Calley & Sienna Milne Erin, Nora & Thomas 

Becky, Sam & Isabelle Boisvert Lydia Taylor 

Lorraine Tessier & Gabby Lachance  

 

If any ministry member has someone to mention for the “Faithful Stewards Corner,” send their 

names to Pastor Dawn by the 15
th

 of each month for the Chronicle. 
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Kids’ Activity Page 
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Brookside to be Featured in This Year’s Parish Nurse  

Historic Church Tour 

The Parish Nurse-sponsored Historic Church Tour will take place on Tues-

day, June 19 and will begin at 10 am with stops at Manchester Christian 

Church and St. Paul’s Methodist Church. The group will arrive at Brookside between Noon and 12:15 

and enjoy lunch in Fellowship Hall, then a 1:00 tour of the Brookside facility, hosted by Pastor Dawn.  

Those attending are asked to bring a brown bag lunch, as well as a non-perishable food item for the 

Parish of the Transfiguration food pantry. Pre-register for this free event by calling 626-2626. 

The Parish Nurse has hours here almost every week, Thursdays from 10:00 to 11:30 am in Room D. 

However, she will not be here on June 14; make a note of this date so you don’t waste a trip. Avail 

yourself of blood pressure checks, health information, and more. Be sure to check out the Parish Nurse 

bulletin board across from Room E to learn about events throughout Manchester! 

Chair Massage is available at this site, usually on the first Thursday of the month (9:30-11:30). The 

cost is $10 for 15 minutes. Benefits are improved circulation, relaxed muscles, relief of body tension and 

improved flexibility. To reserve a chair massage time, call the Parish Nurse office at 663-8004. 

 

If You’re Hospitalized… 

Remember to call the church office (669-2807) if you want the pastor to know that you’re in the 

hospital. Due to federal law, hospitals are not permitted to provide us with this information. 

 

Join us June 24th and 25th for Brookside Night at Manchester Shorty's! 

It's a community fundraising event and Monday's Kid's Meals are 98¢ from 4pm-Close! 

Turn in your receipt before you leave the restaurant, and Brookside will receive a benefit from every 

meal served. All funds raised will go toward the Brookside Organ Restoration - a worthy cause that 

needs all our support. Tell all your friends, neighbors, family members and interested bystanders. Any-

one can contribute to the cause by simply writing Brookside on their meal receipt and giving it to the 

hostess before they leave the restaurant. Hope to see you there! 

(Note: This will be repeated on July 23 – mark it on your family calendar!) 

 

Third Year – Iced Tea and Whatever Is On Your Mind 

We will gather on Tuesdays, July 10-August 7 from 11 to Noon in the Sun Room of the Manning 

House. This is a time to share, enjoy friendship, and celebrate summer at Brookside. 

 

Brookside & Friends Family Picnic – August 5, Noon to 4 pm 

The Trombleys are hosting a picnic at their home in Warner, NH for Brookside friends and family. 

Bring a chair or blanket; some tables and chairs will be set up, as well. Burgers, hot dogs and condi-

ments will be provided; you can grill anything else that you’d like to bring. Salads and desserts are wel-

comed. We will share in conversation, food and (hopefully) song; all instruments welcomed! 

Save the date: Sunday, August 5, Noon to 4 pm. A rain date is set for August 12, if necessary. Dale 

will appreciate your RSVP by August 3; see the church directory or call the office (669-2807) for her 

contact info. [Please note, there is a pond on the premises, so bring life preservers for non-swimmers.] 
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Some “Different” Volunteer Opportunities: 

Do you have a few hours, or perhaps a day, available to make a difference? 

1. Volunteers are needed to complete tasks in the Historical Room and Library, such as filing 

and organizing. 

2. Guest chefs are needed to help prepare lunch alongside members of Granite Pathways. 

If interested, or for more information, please call Dawn Brockett at 625-6339. 

 

Chronicle Deadline – Please Plan Ahead for July/August 

Our summer issue which goes out at the end of June will incorporate July and Au-

gust, so try to look ahead at both months and send along pertinent articles by Friday, 

June 15. You can deliver them in person, send them by mail, fax them to 668-9041, or 

e-mail them to: nicoleg@brooksidecc.org. Thanks. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bible Readings for June 

Each issue of the Chronicle features monthly Bible readings, so that you can 

read and reflect on your own, at a time that suits you best. Following are the 

readings which will be used in worship during the month. 
 
 

June 3 ï Childrenôs Sunday 

Hebrew Scriptures Deuteronomy 6:1-12 

Christian Testament Mark 12:28-34 

    Youth Group will share their mission trip. 

 

June 10 ï Music Sunday 

Hebrew Scriptures Psalm 150 

Christian Testament Colossians 3:2, 8-17 

    Theme:  “Let a Joyful Song Arise” 

June 17 

Hebrew Scriptures Psalm 104 

Christian Testament Job 38:4-11, 40:15-24 

    Sermon:  “Behold, the Behemoth” 

 

June 24 

Hebrew Scriptures Psalm 107:1-3, 23-32 

Christian Testament Mark 4:35-41 

    Sermon:  “In the Boat Together” 

 

mailto:nicoleg@brooksidecc.org
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DEACONS OF THE WEEK 

June 3 June 10 

Jeff Fletcher Jeff Fletcher 

Meg Brockett Meg Brockett 

June 17 June 24 

Debi Rapson Debi Rapson 

Ed Mitchell Ed Mitchell 

 

 

 

 

USHERS 

June 3 June 10 

Herb Pence J`qxm NƍMdhk 

Bob Dunn Betsy Antonucci 

Sis Dunn Scott Antonucci 

Greg Berry  

 

June 17 June 24 

David Gates Pete Lovejoy 

Jean Spruce Bill Hoysradt 

Cilva Tanguay Rosemary Hoysradt 

Tricia Lucas Bruce Richards 

 

 

 

 

 

STATEMENT OF PURPOSE 

    The objective of The Brookside Chronicle 

is to disperse church news; inspire people to 

a new awareness; and interpret the ministry 

of our church. We will be faithful to the truth, 

honest and caring, and strive for accuracy. 

    The Chronicle staff appreciates and wel-

comes input from all organizations, boards, 

officers, members and friends of Brookside 

Congregational Church. We reserve the right 

to edit, cut or leave out articles according to 

available space, timeliness and priority. 

 

DOORPERSON 

June 3 June 10 

Maryelizabeth Bartel Chris Taylor 

June 17 June 24 

Rod Leavell -  -  - 

 

 

 

ACOLYTES 

June 3 June 10 

Carl Harris Johnathan Molony 

June 17 June 24 

Sienna Milne Jack VanNort 

 

 

 

READERS 

June 3 June 10 

Kerry Richardson Denise Forest 

June 17 June 24 

Mary Pratt Herb Pence 

 

 

 

Fellowship Hour Schedule 

Monthly hosts for Fellowship Hour are: 

 June Stewardship Ministry 

 July Christian Formation Ministry 

 Aug. Mission Ministry 
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Monthly Financial Check-up 

Any questions regarding the detail of the 

treasurer's report below may be directed to Gail 

Goodman at 656-9038, or e-mail her at 

ggoodman@elliot-hs.org. 

 

          
TREASURER'S REPORT 

For the period ending April 30, 2012 

       
 Actual vs. Budget  

Month Actual Budget Var.   

Total Income 28,653 29,052 (398)  

 Total Expenses 32,462 33,179 (717)   

 Net Gain (Loss) (3,809) (4,127) 318   

       

Year-to-date Actual Budget Var.   

 Total Income 110,160 115,104 (4,944)   

 Total Expenses 115,127 116,520 (1,393)   

 Net Gain (Loss) (4,967) (1,416) (3,551)   

  
Actual Pledges Var. 

 
 

*Total YTD 
Pledges 

53,563  *56,692 (3,129) 
  

          

 

 

 

Brookside Congregational Church 

United Church of Christ 

2013 Elm Street 

Manchester, NH  03104 

Telephone (603) 669-2807 

Fax (603) 668-9041 

Web Site: www.brooksidecc.org 

Sunday Worship & Church School: 10 am 

Wednesday Worship, Chapel: 6 pm 

Church Office Hours: Monday – Thursday, 

 9:00 am to 3:00 pm 
 Fridays, 9:00 am to NOON 

Rev. Dr. Dawn Berry, Pastor 

Office Hours 9ï3, Mon.ïThurs. 

(Friday is the Pastorôs Day Off) 

Office tel. 669-2807 x 101; home 746-5033 

email: pastor@brooksidecc.org 

Please remember that the pastor is frequently 

called away, or may have other commitments 

during the day. It is best to call first if you 

need to speak with her. 

 

 

Note from the Treasurer: 

*Please note that we now report the variance between our actual collections to date and the total 

pledges on record rather than the 98% of pledges that we budget for. 

 

                     
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